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FINISH THE JOB

We have in our language an expression which embodies a funda
mental truth. "If a thin? is worth doing it is worth doing well."
And so it is. There is, or at least should be, a corollary to this
expression which goes something like this: "If you start something
that is worth doing try as best you can to finish the job."

Finishing the job is important. There is an old story of an
apprentice blacksmith who was having a terrible time pounding out a
horseshoe on his anvil. Finally while it was still red hot he
plunged the iron into the water exclaiming, "Well, at least I can
make a fizzle out of it." That's what too many people tend to do.
They start something, some worthwhile task, and end up making a
fizzle out of it because they were never able to stick to it to the
very end and finish the job.

Some examples may help us get a better picture. Too many
young men are as I was when a boy. They joined the Boy Scouts full
of an enthusiasm which soon faded and they never finished the job.
That is why the Eagle Scout rank is such a coveted award; it indi
cates that a person was able to finish the job he originally set out
to do.

Too many persons for reasons other than intellectual or economic
drop out of high school or college and never finish that job.

Over and over again we are like small children who are just
brimming over with enthusiasm and anxiety to do something, and five
minutes after we have the chance to do it are bored with the whole

thing. Somewhere, I don't know just where, I once procured a large
poster which portrayed a man standing on top of a mountain. Beneath
him were the words, "The job gets done when you stick to it." That
poster hung in the bedroom of one of my children for several years
and then one day mysteriously disappeared.

I don't know about you, but I like a man who finishes what he
begins and doesn't quit just because the going gets tough. It
doesn't mean that one must finish the job perfectly or that he must
be an expert at what he is doing. But at least he finishes the job,
he completes the work, and he is able to say, "There, it is finally
done:" Maybe you have heard about the boy who was asked last month
at graduation time if he had completed high school in the top half
of his class. "No," he replied, "I'm one of those who made the top
half possible:" But at least he finished.








